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Notification: Some W-2 Forms for State Employees with Health Savings 

Accounts May Contain an Error 

Today, Central Payroll discovered that some 2019 W-2 Forms issued by the state may contain 

incorrect information related to contributions to Health Savings Accounts (HSA). It is a small 

subset of HSA account holders who are affected. Please see below to determine if you may be 

affected and, if so, what you should do. 

Am I affected?  

If you do not have an HSA through the Public Employees’ Benefits Program, you are not 

affected by this issue, and there is nothing you need to do. 

If you do have an HSA through the Public Employees’ Benefits Program, you need to compare 

amounts reported on your 2019 W-2 Form from the state and your 2019 5498-SA Tax Form 

from HealthScope to determine if you are affected.  

1. Compare the amount shown on your W-2 in box 12, code W with the amount shown on 

your 5498-SA Tax Form in Box 2 



2. If the amounts are the same, you are not affected by this issue, and there is nothing 

more you need to do. Please note that you may still receive a corrected W-2 (Form W-

2C) for an incorrect “cost of employer-sponsored health coverage” (box 12b, code DD) 

reported on your original W-2. If you receive this W-2C, it is for informational purposes 

only and does not change your tax filing. 

If the amounts are different, your W-2 has an error, which means you are affected by 

this issue.  

To access your 5498-SA Tax Form: 

• Log in to your PEBP account at https://pebp.state.nv.us/  

• Select “HealthScope/ESI/HCBB single sign on” under the “RESOURCES” section 

• Select “HealthScope”; select “FSA HSA & HRA” from the right column  

• Select “HRA/HSA Administration”  

• Select “Message Center”  

• Look for “5498-SA (2019) in the “SUBJECT” field and select “View”  

To access your 2019 Form W-2: 

• Log in to your NEATS account at https://nvapps.state.nv.us/NEATS/admin/Home.aep 

• Select “View My W-2 Information” 

• Select “View W-2’s/Save Changes Above” 

• Select “2019 W-2” 

I’ve determined I’m affected. What should I do? 

You will need to obtain a corrected W-2, known as Form W-2C, so that you can report correctly 

when you file your taxes. Central Payroll is working to produce these W-2Cs and will notify you 

when they are ready. They do not yet have an estimated timeframe but are working to produce 

them as quickly as possible.   

If you have not already filed your taxes, do not use the W-2 on file in NEATS. Wait until you 

have received the W-2C. 

If you have already filed your taxes, you may need to amend your return when you receive your 

W-2C.  
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